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Dear Member
What an excellent Annual exhibition we had. PAS saw the most pictures we have sold in many years and far more visitors through the doors than we had last year. 20 paintings in total were sold, 16 from the boards (with a possible further one to be sold after the event) and 4 from the browsers. We normal sell quite a few from the browsers, but no were near this amount from the screens.

Well done and thank you to everybody who took part. We can only be a success with everyones help.

I would like to say a big thank you to the committee and volunteers for putting the final exhibition together – firstly the hanging and then the dismantling. Thank you also, to all those who offered extra stewarding. This was a tremendous help.

Our Secretary and our Vice Chairman’s pieces are as follows:-

++++++++++++++++++
In May we saw our local artist Mo Teeuw, demonstrate an  oil landscape, where she gave us lots of hints and tips on how she works and what materials she uses. She advocated that you do not need to use really expensive brushes. Mo prefers to use Rosemary and Co brushes where possible.
Earlier this month we also so Lynne Norris, who painted a watercolour beach scene. It was wonderful. She brought her own camera and projector with her, as she paints flat. This enabled all those present to be able to see how she worked.

On 2nd July we are welcoming Sonia Bacchus who will be demonstrating ‘Watercolour and Beyond’. 

As mentioned by John, we had a most wonderful Annual Exhibition this year. We had inadvertently booked the exhibition to be over the Heritage Festival weekend in Peterborough. This brought thousands of visitors to the city centre, both local, national and some international. Once we realised, we obtained the help of some exhibitors to be extra stewards that weekend, and obtained permission from the church to also open on the Sunday. Therefore finishing a day later. The result was that we sold ‘6’ paintings on the Saturday of the Fesitval alone, without what we sold during the rest of the time. We also sold over £200 worth of cards for exhibitors.

We have also obtained three new members because of the exhibition, with another two having received application forms.

Needless to say, we will be booking next years Annual Exhibition to include that festival weekend too. However, it will be the middle weekend of our exhibition so that we can still end it on the Saturday evening, and have access to the front of the church to be able to clear away. Many, many thanks to all of you for helping to make it a success, but certainly to all of those who gave up extra time to help out. We couldn’t have done it without you.

Kind regards, Carole, Secretary and Membership Secretary
                                        ++++++++++++++++++

Hello again all you artists. Those who participated in our annual exhibition this year will be aware of how successful it was, particularly on the last  Saturday that coincided with the Peterborough festival. We will obviously need to try and arrange this to happen again every year. 

Now that summer seems to have arrived, it is time to start thinking about painting “en plein air”. So some venues/dates will shortly be circulated to you. I have recently started going out with a friend to paint for a whole day, most weeks, usually doing one painting in the morning, then a pleasant pub lunch followed by another in the afternoon. It is not a bad way to spend a day, so we should make the most of it. 

I have also just spent a very pleasant weekend opening my house for the “Open Studios” event. If any of you are interested to visit I am open next weekend as well, 30th/31st June, at 7, Holywell Close Longthorpe Peterborough, between 10am and 4.00pm. All are welcome and bring any friends and/or family. As an added incentive free refreshments with home-made cakes and scones are provided as long as they last.

The CPSO concert took place last weekend, so no rehearsals for sketching and painting until the autumn. I will keep you posted. 
Best Wishes Phil Hemsley, Vice Chairman, Peterborough Art Society
                                                               ++++++++++++++++++
We have now started our ‘third Monday of the month meetings’, whereby you all can come along to paint or draw together, have a chat and a coffee. The weather looks to still be very good, so come along and have a good evening.
Painting Challenge reminder- . the subject is ‘Trees’. A painting with a tree or trees as the main focus is required.  Entries will be judged in February 2019
Finally, a very warm welcome to our new members, we do hope you will enjoy our many activities and demonstrations.
Hope to see you all soon.
Best wishes 

John Bailey. Chairman, Peterborough Art Society
